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lennan, Q. C., Toronto ; John Bell, Q.C., Belleville;
Hon. G. A. Kirkpatrick, John Carruthers, Kingston, and
Chairmen of Branches.

HON. SECRETARY-R. V. Rogers, Kingston.

Hos. TREASURER-Do'nald Fraser, Kingston.

AsST. SECRETARYJ. B. McIver, Kingston.

The following general committee was also appointed
KINGSTON-Dr. Herald, H. A. Calvin, Wm. Harty,

G. M. Macdonnell, J. S. Muckleston, A. P. Knight,
Rev. Mr. MeMorine, C. F. Gildersleeve, Rev. Mr.

Mackie.

OTTAWA-Allan Gilnour, Jr., Dr. Robt. Bell, W. Mc.

Craken, Dr. Thorburn, Miss Grant.
MONTREAL-Miss Mitchell, A. T. Drummond, Rev. R.

Campbell, A. F. Riddel, A. G. McBain, T. A. Dawes,
Alex. Macpherson.

TORONTO-Rev. D. J. Macdonnell, G. MacDonald,
Hon. A. Morris, G. Bell, W. Mitchell, Wn. Henderson,
Dr. Geikie, Dr. Thorburn.

TRENTON-B. N. Davis.
BELLEVILLE-Dr. Gibson, A. E. MeColl, Rev. Mr.

MuLean.
INGERSOLL-W. Bryden.
CARLETON PLACE-Rev. D. Macdonald, Robt. Bell, J.

R. Johnston.

PoRT HOPE-W. Williamson.

BRoCKVILLE-G. R. Webster, Judge Macdonald, J. J.
Bell, Dr. Jardine.

STIRLINo-Dr. Boulter.

WINGHAM-Dr. Bethune.

GANANOQUE-Geo. Gillies.
PETERBORO-Dr. Kincaid.

PICTON-P. C. McNee.
BRAMPTON-Rev. E. D. McLaren.

CoBouRa-Rev. D. L. McCrae.

LINDSAY-Rev. D. McTavishi.

HAMILTON-Miss E. Smith, M.D., Dr. A. E. Mallock,
Rev. J. Laidlaw, M. Legatt.

CHATHAM-Rev. J. R. Battinby.

DUNDAs-J. D. Bissonnette.
WHITBY-J. B. Dow.

OWEN SOUND-Rev. A. H. Scott, Duncan Morrison.
CORNWALL--D. B. Maclennan, Miss Fitzgerald, B.A.
ALMONTE-P. C. McGiregor.
LONDON-Rev. J. A. Murray, Dr. McArthur.
PERTH-James Gray.
LANARK-W. C. Caldwell.
PEMBRoKE-Wm. Irving.
GUELPH-Dr. Wardrope.
SARNIA-Rev. Dr. Thompson, G. A. McDowell, Judge

MeKenzie,
Communications were read by the Hon. Secretary,showing that numerous Branch Associations have been

formed-at Kingston, with a present membership of 9Life members, and 261 Annual members, representing$1,09; Ottawa with a membership of 73; Toronto withtwo Life and (67 ordinary members, representing $617 ; an

Alima Mater Society Branci with 66 iembers ; an Aca

dian Society Branci with 23 inembers ; also, branches

in Montreal, Carletin Place, Belleville and Brockville.
It was recommended that the Executive Committee

endeavor to have a copy of the COLLEGE JOURNAL sent

to every member of the Association. A full report of this

meeting was ordered to be printed and sent to all friends
of the University. After a vote of thanks was tendered

to the Chancellor for his efforts the meeting adjourned.
The constitution was amended so as to allow of five

members meeting together to forn a Branch, and that all
annual subscribers to the funds of the University shall be
nembers of the Association.

At a meeting of the General Committee held afterwards,
the following were named as the Executive Connittee:
The President, Hon.-Secretary, Treasurer, Principal
Grant, G. M. Macdonnell, C. F. Gildersleeve, W. Harty,
J. Carruthers and G. Gillies.

M ESSRS. WM. NICOL, B.A., and Adam Shortt,
M.A., who are conducting the summer classes in

Practical Chemistry and Botany, are meeting with great
success, if the number in attendance is any criterion.

Dr. R. N. Fraser, who won the gold inedal in '83, lias
lately taken the degree of M. R. C. P. from London
University, England.

Mr. Arpad Givan, the valedictorian of the graduating
class in Divinity, was ordained in St. Andrew's Church,
on the l2th inst., Rev. Mr. Mackie and Rev. Mr. Houston
conducting the ceremony.

We are glad to sec that Dr. Herald and Mr. Angus
Watson, -89, who have been seriously ill with typhoid
fever, are much improved and will soon be able to move
about.

Dr. Watson, Mrs. Marshall and Miss Goodwin left for
Europe on the 29th ult. Mr. Sid. Gardiner, who was to
have accompanied them was prevented front doing so by
a bad attack of fever, fron which, we are glad to say, he is
recoverimg.

We congratulate Messrs. J. McNee, '84, H. V. Lyon,
'84, and Alex. Cartwright, '83, on their success at the
Primary Law exams. ; also Mr. G. F. Henderson, who
passed his first Intermediate successfully.

Queen's graduates seem to be universally successful
in the teaching profession, though few enter it. Mr.
Isaac Wood, B.A., '83, the worthy Principal of the
Dominion Business College is no exception ; he and his
co-worker, Mr. J. B. McKay, are to be congratulated on
the success which has attended their efforts, as their col-
lege is now the leading one in the Dominion, both in
efficiency and in the itumber attending it.


